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Welcome to 2015! 

Welcome to the 2015 season, our committee has already been hard at work putting together another great season for 

everyone. The committee is still somewhat the same as last year, and will continue all their great work throughout the 

year. Importantly, 2015 has provided the season with a bonus of at least 4 new sidecar teams committing to the full 

season within the senior ranks and what is believed to be 2 new junior teams, so we can’t wait for the season to get 

underway and enjoy the year with our sidecar family.  

Loveday Practice / Ride Day April 11th & 12th 

Before the race season gets underway, there is the opportunity to ride at Loveday 4X4 Park which is located near 
Barmera. Many of our club members have shown interest & will be heading up to have a ride. 

It’s a great time to have a practice & setup your bike before the spectacular. 
For directions, stop at the Barmera Roadhouse, Maps to find the park are given out there. 

Overnight camping is available with a bar, so please come along and support this weekend. 
For more info: 

http://www.loveday4x4adventures.com/ 

50cc Non-Competitive Class  

A few changes have been made to our 50cc Non Competitive class this season. The new guidelines to this class are as 

followed. 

 50cc auto (other capacity machines subject to approval by Steward/SCB) 

  Riders/Passengers 4-U/11 

Quads 

This year the ASA are no longer running alongside any quad club, but we will be running Quads classes at all our races 

this year, the following classes will be included.  

Senior Quad all powers 

Junior 200cc/300cc 

Junior 90cc/110cc 

Junior 90cc/125cc 

Junior 50cc Demonstration  

2015 Mefo Off-road Sidecar Spectacular  

The 2015 sidecar spectacular has been confirmed for the 25th & 26th of April, ANZAC weekend at Naracoorte motocross 

track, both tracks will be utilized over the weekend. Supp regs have just been released and people are reminded to 

please enter as early as possible and pre pay to make it easier for our volunteers. We hope to see everyone out there!  

Supp Regs Can be found on the Motorcycling South Australia Website under “Motocross & Supercross” or on the ASA 

website forum. 

http://www.loveday4x4adventures.com/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2015 Sidecar of Nations 

For the first time this year with the help of MA, Australia has been allowed to enter a team of 3 sidecars into the 

sidecar of Nations that will be held in Germany in October this year. We are seeking expressions of interest for 3 

teams to go over & compete. Teams that competed in the Australian sidecar title this year will be given first 

preference in order of finishing position. If anyone would like more information please contact, John Robinson on 

0412726511  

 

 
2015 Fee Structure 

Due to fee changes from the governing bodies we have had to make some changes to our clubs fees. 

Day Licences 

One day competition licence - $60.00 

One day recreational licence - $25.00 

Club Membership 

ASA Family Membership - $50.00 

ASA Day Membership - $10.00 

Sidecar Spectacular - 2 days 

 Senior per person - $75.00 

 Junior per person - $65.00 

 Demo per person - $30.00 

 Senior Quad - $100.00 

 Junior Quad - $90.00 

*ASA Five round Series  

(Sidecars & quads) 

 Senior Per person - $60.00 

 Junior per Person - $50.00 

 Demonstration per person - $25.00 

 Subsidised Riders – $16.00 

 Extra Class per person - $10.00 

 

*Entry fee prices are subject to change 

 



 

Aaron Saegenschnitter & Chris Pascoe 

Look out seniors, there’s some new kids on the block, Aaron & Chris have just stepped up from the junior ranks and 

are bound to turn some heads and have the seniors watching their tails. 

Aaron & Chris started racing together only a few years ago & have been at the pointy end of the field the whole time 

& in 2013 they won the Pool Tech Builders ASA Championship.  

The 2014 season saw Aaron having to sit the season out due to injury, but Chris continued passengering with 

another rider. For the 2015 season they have teamed up again on their #34 VMC KX500 machine to take on the 

modern B Grade class. 

Aaron & Chris have spent the off season working on their bike, training & have secured a great sponsor in 

“Motorcycle Parts & Gear” in Nuriootpa. Aaron uses mountain bike riding as his main training and Chris, Swims, Runs 

& weight training to get fit for sidecar-cross racing. 

Both these boys have future ambitions of travelling overseas, to races against the best in the world. We wish Aaron 

& Chris all the best for the coming season & many more to come. 

To keep up to date with Aaron & Chris check them out on their Facebook page 

“Aaron Saegenschnitter/Chris Pascoe Sidecar-Cross team” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Aaron Saegenshnitter (17) & Chris Pascoe (16) from Angaston ready to take on 
the 2015 Sidecar-cross Season. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Calender 

10th March –General Meeting – Brahaus Angaston 

11th & 12th April – Loveday practice days 

14th April – General Meeting - Brahaus Angaston 

25th & 26th April – Sidecar Spectacular, Naracoorte 

10th May – ASA Series - Mildura 

12th May – General Meeting - Brahaus Angaston 

31st May – ASA Series – Port Pirie 

9th June – General Meeting - Brahaus Angaston 

14th July - General Meeting - Brahaus Angaston 

19th July – ASA Series – Crystal Brook 

11th August – General Meeting - Brahaus Angaston 

16th August – ASA series, Acusa Park 

22nd & 23rd August – Open Sidecar Australian Title – Alice Springs 

8th September – General Meeting - Brahaus Angaston 

13th October – General Meeting - Brahaus Angaston 

10th November – AGM 

 

One round of the ASA Series, Open Sidecar State title & Murray Williams Cup, still to be confirmed. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

QLD Calender 

15th March - Club Race Day - Coles Creek Track 

4th & 5th April - Club Practice Weekend - Biddadaba Track 

17th May - Club Race Day - QLD Moto Park 

11th &12th July - Club Practice Weekend - Biddadaba Track 

18th & 19th July 40th Anniversary of Mountain Man -Toowoomba Motocross Club at Echo Valley  

8th & 9th August - Cononndale Classic - Conondale Track 

5th & 6th September - Club Race and Practice Weekend - Biddadaba Track 

25th October - Club Race Day - QLD Moto Park 

14th & 15th November - Club Practice Weekend and AGM - Biddadaba Track 

15th November - Club AGM - Biddadaba Track 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ANTHONY BROTHERS WIN 2014 BULK NUTRIENTS AUSTRALIAN SIDECARCROSS TITLE  
 

VICTORIAN sidecar-cross brothers Greg Anthony and Neale Anthony, from Korumburra, took out the 2014 Bulk 

Nutrients Australian Sidecar-cross Titles at Horsham on October 18-19.  

 

The best of the best sidecar-cross teams from all over Australia converged on the Horsham Motorcycle Club for two 

days of intensely fierce and exciting racing. 

 

“The track was really good,” the driver of Team Anthony, Greg, said. “It was a bit of a challenge but it was still really 

good to ride,” he added.  

 

The Anthony name is synonymous with sidecar-cross racing. Greg not only has his brother Neale as a passenger but 

also races against his other brother Rodney, his cousin Brian, Dad Trevor and now his nephew Hayden Anthony. Also 

racing this weekend was Brian Anthony's wife Lara with her sister, Eliza Wedge. “The sport is a real family affair,” Greg 

continued. 

 

Team Anthony won the first moto on the first day by three seconds over Team Brooks, and finished second in moto 2 

after sprouting a coolant leak and had to nurse the bike over the line for second-place.  

 

The brothers finished moto 3 and moto 4 in second-place, and needed to win the last moto to win the coveted title: 

“We had to finish in front of the Brooks brothers to win the title but we managed to hold-on and win it,” Greg added. 

“It was a great weekend of racing,” he added. 

 

Greg and Neale also won the 2014 South Australian Sidecar-cross Titles at Murray Bridge earlier in October and the 

Sidecar-cross Spectacular, also in Horsham, in April.  

 

The Anthony’s will follow up with their new national crowns and compete in this weekend’s Murray Williams Cup at 

Murray Bridge in South Australia.  

 

Event Organiser Kerry Marsh couldn’t have been happier with the way the event ran at Horsham over the weekend. “It 

was fantastic to see Australia’s elite sidecar-cross riders compete at Horsham this year. We even had Australian 

speedway ace Dave Bottrell come down all the way from Queensland to try his luck at the sport,” Kerry said.  

 

“I’d really like to thank the Horsham Motorcycle Club for putting on such a fantastic event, as well as our incredible 

sponsors Bulk Nutrients and LKI, along with Motorcycling Victoria’s support and of course the Quad riders of Victoria, 

that drove this events success,” Kerry added. 

1st Greg Anthony & Neale Anthony 

2nd Adam Brook & Bradley Brook 

3rd Brett Dobie & Hamish Dobie 

4th John Robinson & Brian Anthony 

5th Martyn Wedge & Dane Gilbert 

6th Robert Schmidt & Rodney Anthony 

7th Kristy Schultz & Ayla Plowman 

8th Matt Maloney & Ben Gerritts 

9th Dave Bottrell & Chris Bottrell 

10th Trevor Anthony & Hayden Anthony 

11th Lara Wedge & Eliza Wedge 

12th Jeff Boyle & Chris Cowie 

13th David Mattock & Adam Lange 

 



 

 

Pool Tech Builders ASA Championship 2014 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2014 Murray Williams Cup 
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FOR SALE 

 

Pre 75 XS650 

New fibre clutch plates and new battery, running a XT500 single carby, comes with a spare SR500 pumper carby, 

and original twin carbies. 

$5000.00 Neg 

Contact Jeff Boyle 

0407314924 

 

 

 

Norton Wasp RT17 

It started life as a pre85 but I made some modifications to run it in pre75 which was all approved by MA with a 
letter that I’ve kept. It could very easily be changed back to pre85 as I’ve kept all the parts being wheels, plates, 
shocks, forks, brakes and bodywork. In the pre75 photos it shows Hagon shocks but these have been replaced 

with the good ones that originally came from the fellow we don’t talk about. The engine is a very hot 850cc built 
by Ben from British Imports here in Perth and it has all the good parts including cams, rods, pistons, belt drive 

primary, total loss ignition and Mikuni carb. 

$12,000.00 

Contact Wayne Clarke 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FOR SALE 

VMC HUSABERG 650 RACE READY 

ex Millard, imported from UK 2008 

Chassis: 2006 VMC 

Motor: 2004 Husaberg 650 

Motor was rebuilt in 2014, less than 5 hours use. 

All bearings replaced, new mefo rear linkage knuckle September 2014. 

Chain and sprockets  have done 3 meetings, good tyres. 

Spares include: front, rear and sidecar guards, VMC radiator, sprockets, levers, air filters etc. 

 

Price $17,000 O.N.O 

For more details contact Adam  

mobile 0420964033 or email brook_racing_8@live.com.au 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ladies Fox MX pants 

Worn twice, excellent condition 

Size 11/12 

$60.00 plus postage 

Contact Jessica 0434996956 

 

mailto:brook_racing_8@live.com.au


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

John Robinson & Brian Anthony Abroad 

Thanks to our sponsors and everyone that helped along the way to make this trip possible.  

It was an amazing experience we will not forget. 

The competitiveness and camaraderie of all the teams was incredible. The Euro teams are so hardcore on the 
track and so helpful off. 

Every week we witnessed amazing feats of endurance and sportsmanship. One guy was airlifted out from 
Swiss Gp and refronted the following week with broken ribs, to race again. One of the top Italian riders went 
to help a fellow rider on the start line and his hose blew off radiator, seriously scalding his chest, neck and 
arms. Instead of going to hospital he jumped on his outfit and rode 25mins to 2nd place before getting into 
ambulance!  

The top GP guys are superhuman. From Kaspars Stupelis winning GPs with a broken bone in his hand, Ben 
Adriaenssen 2nd in Gp at Vesoul with a broken nose, to Stuart Brown Josh Chamberlain bouncing back after 
the biggest downhill crash you'll ever see, at Swiss GP, these guys are something else.  
Giraud/Musset jump their outfit like it’s a solo and in fact by lap times would have finished in top 10 in open 
solo class at French GP! Something to see!  

30 Sidecars fighting for position in the first corners is an incredible experience. The roar of all those motors, 
totally pegged and clashing of bikes and bodies is an exhilarating experience second to none.  
Not a sport for the fainthearted, it is as scary as it is addictive. This is a serious sport, not to be taken lightly 
and I have many friends with permanent injuries from SIdecar-Cross, however the adrenalin rush and 
excitement far outweigh the risk.  

The camaraderie of all the teams was amazing. The guy that we were just slamming into in a pass attempt is 
the first person to congratulate you on a good ride and help you with parts for the next race. The same crazy 
team that we were just locked together with over a 4th gear jump, [wondering who is going to come out of 
this!] are the friendliest most helpful people once the helmets are off! 

I absolutely loved that full on racing and wish we didn't live so far away!  

Special thanks to the ''Wedge'' and ''Anthony'' families for all their help and support. 

 John. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Merchandise 
If you’re wondering why ASA members are looking a bit trendy lately.. Well that’s because Brian Anthony 

has had ‘Blackchrome Sportswear & Workwear’ design some new club polo shirts & hoodies. So far they 

have been an absolute hit, if anyone else is interested in getting their hands on the merchandise you can 

contact Lara wedge on 0434199105 or larawedge@gmail.com 

Polo Shirts - $40.00, Kids Hoodies - $60.00 Adults Hoodies - $70.00, all are available in Mens, Ladies & Kids 

Sizes.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contacts 

 

President – Rocky Warren – 0409554807 or rwarren@mid-murray.sa.gov.au 

 

Vice President – Rob Schmidt  

 

 Treasurer – Karen Wedge – 0407641161 or teamwedge41@gmail.com 

 

Assistant Treasurer – Kristy Schultz 

 

Secretary – Kristy Schultz – 0419039728 or krunchy17@bigpond.com 

 

Assistant Secretary – Karen Wedge 

 

Competition Secretary – Rob Schmidt – 0418821755 or robert.schmidt@gawler.sa.au 

rob.schmidt@bigpond.com 

 

Assistant competition secretary – John Robinson – 0412726511 or johnrob7@bigpond.com 

 

Promotions Officer - Vacant 

 

Website – Damien Nash – damo@ozsidecarx.com.au 

 

mailto:rwarren@mid-murray.sa.gov
mailto:teamwedge41@gmail.com
mailto:krunchy17@bigpond.com
mailto:robert.schmidt@gawler.sa.au
mailto:johnrob7@bigpond.com
mailto:damo@ozsidecarx.com.au


  
  

 

 

 

 

Full Name: _________________________________________Date of Birth _______________________ 

 

Mobile Phone _____________________________ Home Phone________________________________ 

 

Postal Address _______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Email Address________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Emergency Contact & Phone Number_____________________________________________________ 

 

Partner’s Full Name: ________________________________ Date of Birth _______________________ 

 

Phone ___________________________________    

Children’s Names Date of Birth 

  

  

  

  

 

How would you like to receive newsletters?  

Email   □    Post  □    No Thanks □ 
Would you like to receive text message reminders about meetings etc.? 

Yes □      No   □ 
 

ASA Banking Information: 

Account  Name:   AUSTRALIAN  SIDECARCROSS  ASSOCIATION 

BSB:    083-957 

Account Number:  56004-3201 

 

ASA 2015 CLUB MEMBERSHIP $50.00 
 

Post Membership Applications to: 24 Park Road, Angaston SA 5353 

NOTE:  

1. Member details will be provided to Motorcycling SA 

2. Membership expires on the 31
st
 December of each year. 

3. Children over the age of 18 years must obtain their own membership. 

 

By signing this form you are agreeing to follow the clubs and Governing Sporting Body’s Rules, Constitution and 

Privacy Laws. 

  

APPLICANT’S SIGNATURE _____________________________________ DATE _____________ 

 

ASA SECRETARY’S SIGNATURE ________________________________ DATE _____________ 

(The committee of the Australian Sidecar-Cross Association has the right to refuse any membership) 

Australian Sidecar-Cross Association Inc. 

2015 Membership Application 
www.ozsidecarx.com.au 

 

 

http://www.sidecarcrossmx.com.au/

